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RE: SB 2570 SD1, -- PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT TO ARTICLE X, 
SECTION 2, OF THE HAWAII CONSTITUTION, TO CHANGE THE 
BOARD OF EDUCATION FROM AN ELECTED BOARD TO AN 
APPOINTED BOARD. 
SB2571, SD1 - RELATING TO THE BOARD OF EDUCATION. 

February 23, 2010 

WIL OKABE, PRESIDENT 
HAWAII STATE TEACHERS ASSOCIATION 

Chair Taniguchi and Members of the Committee: 

The Hawaii State Teachers Association believes in an elected school board. 

From the earliest days of our republic, American leaders recognized the central role 
public education plays in educating the whole people and creating a shared American 
culture and cohesive society. To this end, they created a citizenry group to guide and 
develop policies for education. These citizen groups are in every community across the 
nation and are known as school boards. School boards were chosen by the people they 
served. Today, 96% of the school boards are elected. 

We believe in an elected Board of Education because we believe that an elected board is 
more likely to represent the view of the voters rather than the interest of the governor 
who appoints them. Elected board members would be accountable to the community, 
rather than be accountable to an individual, the governor. The electorate would hear 
what the candidates stand for and so would know what they were electing. Voters are 
more engaged, to know who the candidates are and to ask them questions about their 
positions. Under a system where offices are appointed, voters are not given an 
opportunity to directly question the people who will be making decisions. This 
interaction generates interest and ownership of our school system. 

An appointed board would disenfranchise the parents who are active in the 
development of the school system. 



One of the arguments against of an elected board is that the voters do not know who 
the candidates are. We urge this committee to give serious consideration to House 
Bill 2424 which creates board districts. The board member would run from and be 
elected from a board district. This would create direct accountability to the voters. 

We urge this committee to keep an elected board of education. 

Thank you for opportunity to testify. 
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